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SANTA CLARITA VALLEY  

QUILT GUILD 
Promoting the art of quilting through sharing, friendship, education, and 

meaningful service to our community. 

 

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

The October meeting will host the veterans and their families who have become new 
homeowners in the Habitat for Humanity community here in Santa Clarita.  They will be 
picking their new quilt from the beautiful selection you have all created.  Please come help us 
welcome them to our Valley.  We will need as many as possible to bring white thread and 
needles to sew the family labels onto the chosen quilts during the meeting.  It was too sad to 
see them go home empty handed after picking their quilts last year.  Please join us for this 

very important event. 

The Sheriff’s Chili Cook-off this fall at the Equestrian Center will be held on Saturday, October 
15th. Debbie Williams is in charge this year. I hope you have signed up.  Another great 

opportunity to sell Opportunity Quilt raffle tickets, not to mention chili tasting, crafts and fun. 

Our First Vice President, Kat Bellue, has moved on to new opportunities in Arizona. I miss her 
already. She hopes to visit with us now and then, but would find it difficult to be our Southern 
California Quilt Guild Council representative. There is only one more meeting this year. Would 

someone please step up to cover this last SCCQG meeting for 2016? 

I want to invite any and all members, especially if you are on a committee, to attend the 
Board Meeting at the new Library in Newhall at 6:30 pm on Thursday, October 29th. This is 
your Guild and your Board wants your input. We do not publish our minutes, if you are curious 
about what we do at the business meeting, pull up a chair. If you would like your concern on 

the agenda, my email address is kldolan@att.net, phone (661) 296-7573. 
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PROGRAMS 

As noted in Kris’s message above, we will be hosting the veterans and their families who have 
become new homeowners in the Habitat for Humanity community here in Santa Clarita.  But, 
for NOVEMBER, we have a speaker and workshop you don’t want to miss: PATRICIA BEAVER IS 

COMING! Patricia has a wonderful workshop on CRAYON QUILTS. This technique is a fabulous way 
to get your grandchildren involved with quilting. Gather up your crayons and coloring books to 
prepare for a fun day. 

Call Linda Buesching 661-803-1416 with any questions. 

Linda Buesching & Gerry Hogan 

COMMUNITY SERVICE 

Our October meeting promises to be exciting! I'm looking forward to meeting the wonderful 

veteran families as they select their quilts. 

Please bring your hand sewing supplies, including white thread. We will sew personalized quilt 

labels on the quilts they select that evening. They will be enjoying refreshments with us as 

well while we visit and add the label. We would appreciate it if you would be generous with 

your refreshment contribution. 

Welcome aboard Carol Carter! Carol is the point person for the Senior Center. She will be 

bringing some of the projects that we donate to each meeting. For our new members, we 

donate lap quilts, shawls and placemats to the center every year in December. The placemats 

are delivered to the recipients of the Meals-on-Wheels program around the holidays.  

Looking for quilt patterns! We have been blessed with fabric donations and need to get that 

fabric made into quilts. If you have a pattern(s) that you would like to loan out or donate to 

Community Service, we will make up kits. Kits will be brought to the guild meeting and 

passed out. Please let me know if you would like fabric for any of our projects. 

We are hoping to have a Featherweight workshop in November. Hopefully Saturday 

November 5th. Approximately 2 1/2 - 3 hours long. 

Depending on the number of attendees $30.00 or $35.00 apiece. Here you will learn to service 

your machine as well as trouble shoot any issues. Lloyd also carries many fun accessories for 

these machines and will have them on hand. Please sign up at the October meeting. 

Once again, a big Thank You to all who participate in sewing for all of our many out reaches! 

Dana Montague  
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SPECIAL EVENTS WITH LOCAL GUILDS 

Westside Quilters:  Just a note letting neighboring guilds know that on Friday, October 21st 

Westside Quilters is hosting internationally-know quilt teacher and designer Jan Krentz for a 

one-day workshop: “Love That Lonestar” (Lone Star Basics). We always welcome Non-

members to our workshops and hope that you will help us get the word around!  

Any questions, please contact us at Programs@westsidequilterslosangeles.org 

Thanks, 

Sally Wright 
Programs Co-Chair  
Westside Quilters  
Programs@WestsideQuiltersLosAngeles.org 
www.westsidequilterslosangeles.org  

WAYS AND MEANS 

Well I can’t believe it’s is fall already. Time for the Chili Cook Off at The Jack Bones 

 Equestrian Center at 26983 Tapia Canyon Road in Castaic. We still need sign ups to help at 
this event. The sign-up sheet will be at the Ways and Means Table. Hope some more of you 
will come and enjoy the day, even if it is just a few hours. I will be there from 9am to closing. 
The event is 11 to 4 on Saturday 10/15 only.  

Well we had some very lucky people take home some beautiful baskets this month. The Pink 
basket went home with Pauline McGrady, The Pink and Green Basket went with Kathy Foster 
and the Large Blue basket went to Gina Miles, 

Our thank-you gifts were won by Kathy Butler, Rita Rippe and Dolores Roux Jones.  

Congratulations to all our winners. We were able to turn in $145.00 from your very generous 
donations. That takes the year to date total to $1189.00   Not to bad so far. 

 Thank you all for your contributions to Ways and Means, you’re all so very generous.  Looking 
forward to seeing your happy faces at the meeting. 

Happy Sewing, 

Debbie Williams and Ellie Smith 
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HOSPITALITY 

A-M Bring Snacks! 

Come and relax and enjoy your Guild!! 

Kathy Foster 

SCV CHILI COOKOFF 

We are invited to have a free booth at the SCV Sherriff’s Department Chili Cook-Off on October 15th 
to sell Opportunity Quilt tickets.  There will be a sign-up sheet to (wo)man the booth at the 
September meeting.  Here are the details: 

When:  Saturday October 15 
Time:  10 AM to 4 PM 
Location:  Jack Bones Equestrian Center 
  Pitchess Detention Center 
  26983 Tapia Canyon Road 
  Castaic 

So, sign up – sell some tickets – taste some chili – maybe even drink a beer or two??? 

Kris Dolan 

OPPORTUNITY QUILT 2016 

If you haven’t yet, please see Patty Vergon at the meeting this month to pick up your tickets 

for this year’s Opportunity Quilt! 

Also, volunteers are needed to sell tickets at the (Yum-Yum) Chili Cook Off in Old Town 

Newhall in October.  Look for a sign-up sheet at this month’s meeting! 

Patty Vergon 

UFO (UNFINISHED OBJECT) CHALLENGE 

Just wanted to remind everyone that it is not too late to join this year’s UFO Challenge.  See 
me at the meeting for rules and guidelines, and know that we only have 2 meetings left for 
those of you who are planning to share your completed UFO and put your name in for the 

50/50 drawing! 

Edra “Eddie” Moore 
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TREASURER’S REPORT 

Sept 2016 

Checking account beginning Balance as of Aug 18, 2016 $ 13,155.85 

INCOME- Deposits 

09/07 Membership $ 60.00 

09/07 Op tickets $ 60.00 

Total Deposits $ 120.00 

TOTAL BALANCE 

$ 13,275.85 

EXPENSES 

08/18 Ck# 1341 Community Service $ 59.49 

TOTAL EXPENSES 

$ 59.49 

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AS OF 07/21/2016 $ 13,216.36 

Certificate of Deposit Accounts as of 07/21/2016 $ 7,715.13 

Total Balances $20,931.49 

 

HFH Chase Account 

Sept 2016 

Checking Account beginning Balance as of Aug 18, 2016 $ 516.56 

EXPENSES 

No expenses for this month 

TOTAL EXPENSES $ 000.00 

CHECKING ACCOUNT BALANCE AS OF 09/15/2016 $ 516.56 

Debbie Ackerman, Treasurer 09/15/2016 

BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

There will be a drawing for the BOM at the October meeting.  I do hope you will have a chance 
to make a block. 

Barbara Montejo 
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MINI-GROUPS 

Name Contact Meeting Information 

Saturday Quilters*** Mary Beth Will  

323-387-2260 

Meets last Saturday of Month 

 12:30 to 5:30 p.m. at church behind Goodwill. 

Attendees split $50 fee and share snacks 

Super Star Quilters   Patti Voyles  

259-6198 

Meets first and third Tuesday 

 7 p.m. -  rotating member’s home 

Cut-Up Mini Group (full for 
now) 

Joyce Wilkinson Meets the fourth Tuesday of each month 

Monday Mavens *** Kris Dolan  

296-7573 

Meets first and third Mondays 

9 am to 3 pm (We lunch at La Cocina) 

Call to verify location 

 

The Tuesday Evening 
Quilters*** 

Carolyn Walker 

661-296-0402 

Meets every Tuesday evening at 5:45 PM 

Greenbrier Estates East Mobile Home Park –  
Recreation Room 

21301 Soledad Canyon Rd.  

*** indicates membership is open.  If you want to attend a meeting, we recommend calling to be sure 

that nothing has changed since this listing 
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SPONSORS AND ASSOCIATES 
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Things to Remember: 
 Next meeting, October 13th 
 Initial sign-in sheet at the door 
 Verify your contact information. 

 Wear your name tag  
 Bring Show and Share quilts  
 Bring Guide Dog BLOCKS!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Check out our website: 
www.scvquiltguild.org  
WOW! See the newsletter online! 
 
Santa Clarita Valley Quilt Guild 
P.O. Box 802863 
Santa Clarita, CA 91380-2863 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
This Month’s Calendar: 
October 13, 2016, 7:00 PM  
Monthly Meeting 

Santa Clarita United Methodist Church 
26640 Bouquet Canyon Road 
Saugus, CA. 
 

Thursday, October 20, 6:30 PM  
Business Meeting – Newhall Public Library 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

FIRST CLASS MAIL
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